SJC REPORT FOR May 6, 2021
 A meeting of the Social Justice Committee was held May 6, 2021 via ZOOM. Present were: Sonia D’Alarcao, Betty Gilson, Susan Irish and Rev. Rachel Tedesco. The following issues were discussed and decided.
1. The bank balance is $4,736.92, of which $1,255.82 is for Read to Me ,Father and $131.00 is for RE scholarships.

2. BLM films
a. The film for May 25 will be A documentary film called, “A Most Beautiful Thing.”  It’s based on a book by Arshay Cooper, and tells the story of an all-black rowing team, formed in a Chicago high school in the 1990’s.  Sam latched onto the book and film because of his interest in rowing, but, as it turns out, rowing is just the vehicle to telling a story about what it’s like to live in the West Side of Chicago, where segregation, poverty, drugs, gangs, and violence rule and—most often—ruin so many lives.  Watching these men tell their stories 20 years later—they came together to row again two years ago—was both heart-wrenching and uplifting.   Of particular interest was an effort by the men to connect with the Chicago Police Department—in an effort to start bridging the divide between the police and the community to promote healing.  This particular story was not part of the book, but was a nice addition to the overall narrative. The film is on You Tube—for $3.95. Some people may be able to stream it another way.
Here is the link.
https://tinyurl.com/vcxm4be
Or dial in by phone:   +1 646 876 9923
Meeting ID: 524 750 5733 
b. There is no film for June, July and August.
c. The suggestion for September 28 is “All In”, a documentary about Stacy Abrams. It is available on Amazon Prime.

3. Plate selection
a. May continues to be Kids to Camp.
b. June will be Family and Community Resources in Brockton.
c. July and August will be MainSpring House lunches.
d. September is the Crayon Project.
e. October is BIC.

4. MainSpring and Evelyn House lunches were made on Thursday, May 6 using the present protocols of volunteers delivering lunches, beverages and fruit to Betty’s house that day. The June lunches will be on Thursday, June 3.
5. Reports from Green Sanctuary and Peace Vigil Committees
a. Green Sanctuary Report to SJC, submitted by Deb Baumgarten
· Conducted Sunday service, Frederick Law Olmsted, with portrayal by Mr. Gerry Wright, in sanctuary on April 18
· Announced Metal Recycling, tentatively scheduled for first Saturday in October, in May Bridging
· PC approved purchase of new fridge. PC member may volunteer to help with research. Will reach out to Facilities as well.
· Plate designee for April and May is Kids to Camp
· Continue to consider partnership with Bridgewater Food Pantry or other local group to ----provide monthly recipe/food tips to recipients which would encourage trying unfamiliar foods, expanding knowledge and improving nutrition
            --possibly team up with public health/nutrition professionals for input and expertise         
           --encourage participation of church members, through sharing recipes and volunteering
b. The Peace Committee is preparing a booklet of peace readings and meditations for the spring event. It will probably be ready for Memorial Day.

6. Update on Welcoming Congregation Renewal plans: Laurie Lessner is organizing a June service. More information to follow.

7. Juneteenth plans: Rachel reported on the impressive plans form the Committee.
Since our last committee meeting on April 1, David Wilson and I have attended the weekly Zoom planning meetings for the 1 st Annual Juneteenth Celebration. The pieces of what looks to be a big event are coming together, with speakers, musical performances, food vendors and arts and craft vendors. I’m also pleased that Kat Gillespie as our Church Treasurer and McKayla Hoffman as Office Manager are setting up a line item in the church account to manage the event’s finances. Donations can be made directly to the church office and checks written to pay for related expenses.

8. Rachel’s other reports
On April 13, I attended the virtual UU Mass Action Advocacy Day.  We met with UU Mass Action leaders and other activists in the morning for an orientation and celebration. In the afternoon, Gare Reid of the Unitarian Church of Sharon and I met with Cara Libman, Legislative Director for Senator Timilty. We both live in his district. We asked Cara if the Senator would support bills related to UUMA’s top priority issues that he hadn’t already signed on to. I felt this meeting went well, particularly since Gare and I had talked the week before to plan our strategy.

9. The next meeting will be on Thurs., June 3 2021 at 7:00 pm on ZOOM.

